





▲ Celebrating 50 years of club skiing, with Winterlude at Highlands Nordic, 2023.

Early Days

It's 1972, and two events fortuitously collide: first, some young couples keep encountering each other while cross-country skiing in local forests and begin talking about skiing together more "officially"; independently, a local newspaper advertises a meeting for people interested in cross-country skiing. And voilà, in 1973 the Halton Cross Country Ski Club is born. To attract members, a "dry-ski school" was held prior to the first ski season. More than 200 people attended, the majority joining the new club.

Initially, members skied locally, with free lessons in Lowville Park. They developed a trail system and shelter at the Hyde Tract, a nearby parcel of Natural Resources land. Over time, bus daytrips were added, heading north to "ski country" on weekend days. Offerings were further expanded to cover entire weekends and longer, including more distant destinations. In the non-ski season, hikes, bicycle tours and the occasional canoe trip were added.

Many early members had young families, and children's ski development programs were offered. The membership grew to a high of 1800.

50 Years Later

In 2023, 50 years after its formation, the Club continues to thrive. Although it has had to evolve with the times, its core values remain the same.

An obvious indication of its evolution is the adoption of a new name to reflect a wider range of outdoor sport activities, becoming the Halton Outdoor Club in 2001. Now, numerous

organized activities are offered across all four seasons: cross-country skiing and snowshoeing; hiking and Nordic walking; recreational and sea kayaking; and cycling.

The demographics of membership have also evolved, from mainly families to adults only. Many of the 600+ current members are older adults, consistent with the trend for healthy active living later in

life. Members come largely from the Golden Horseshoe area between Mississauga and Niagara, but some, attracted by the Club's values and offerings, live farther afield - in Orangeville, London, Guelph, Toronto for example.

From the start, the Club has been providing opportunities to learn new sport-related skills, to acquire leadership and







▲ Hikers resting during a hike in Beaver Valley, 1983.



 ${\color{blue}\blacktriangle}$ Tuesday morning hikes on the Niagara section of the Bruce Trail.



 \blacktriangle Climbing up the side of Mount Nemo, the first of two 25-km hikes celebrating the 50th anniversary.



▲ End of day paddling in Massasauga Provincial Park, Georgian Bay.

mentoring experience, and to enjoy day and extended outdoor sport trips within Ontario, across Canada and overseas in a healthy, inclusive and safe social environment. This is captured by our tagline "Active and energized together outdoors". Outdoor activities are offered at a variety of levels to accommodate a broad range of abilities and fitness.

For many, the social value of the Club is huge. In a recent survey, 77 per cent of members indicated that the things they liked best about the Club were "socializing with active individuals." They also enjoyed "the opportunity to meet new people". Other common responses were "variety of activities"; "year-round activities"; "great trips"; and "value for money". Firm friendships and supportive networks are formed, and informal learning experiences are the norm.

Volunteers founded the Club and have run it for five decades. They serve on the Board; plan and implement sport



SKI & SNOWBOARD CLOSE TO HOME THIS WINTER

gleneden.on.ca







Oneida New Holland Niagara (905) 688-5160

1410 Fourth Ave., St. Catharines, Ont. www.oneidanewholland.com



Pic's Motor Clinic (905) 892-3041 2514 Hwy 20 East, Fonthill, ON www.picsmotorclinic.com



Mississauga, (905) 569-2055, 3165 Unity Dr. www.WPEequipment.ca



programs; plan and lead specific trips, both at home and further afield; and help with everything from planning social events or providing refreshment; to being bus captains on coach trips; creating and leading development activities, such as "Winter Fit," which is training to prepare for winter sports; and kayak safety training.

From Members

"The Halton Outdoor Club runs well because of an active membership and willing leaders. I have never seen a club where the participants are always so happy." Mollie Holloway, Grimsby

"The great thing about the Halton Outdoor Club is that members welcome you at whatever skill level you have. They knew we were beginner kayakers and new members. They gave us suggestions if we wanted and we always felt like they had our backs." Suzan Butyn, Hillsburgh

"I love that HOC offers so many event options, that everything is super wellorganized and that there are so many interesting people who are enthusiastic to be outside and to share their talents. Love it!" Jane Walker, Hamilton

"It didn't matter that I didn't know many people on this trip as I met friendly people every time I sat down next to a group that I didn't know. I was always welcomed and quickly included." **Ru Wang, Oakville**

From Founding Members

"I am pleased to hear that the club continues to thrive and has been able to find a new appropriate identity. Congratulations to the present and past strong leaders and the many dedicated members for keeping the club alive for so many years and providing this outstanding service to the community." Harry Godau, Burlington

"It has been most gratifying to see the large number of outings being offered and

outings being offered and supported by the membership in so many sports. The travel offerings with reasonable fees and itineraries are hard to beat...So many friendships have developed within the Club, and there have been several marriages – just to keep things interesting!

Congratulations on doing such a wonderful job from the small beginnings 50 years ago." Lyn and Doug Scott, Burlington

50th Anniversary Celebrations

The 50th anniversary has been celebrated throughout 2023 with a range of sport and social activities, culminating in a gala dinner event held in Burlington in mid-November. Like everything else in the Club, the planning of these was done by enthusiastic, committed and creative volunteers.

For more information and to join Halton Outdoor Club, see haltonoutdoorclub. ca, or email info@outdoorclub. ca or call 905.634.2012. The fee is \$75 a year. **NEV**



▲ Club members prepare for the winter sport season with "Winterfit" classes, La Salle Park, Burlington, 2022.



▲ Skiers on a bus trip in 1996.



▲ Snowshoe hikers at Mountain View Cabin, Silver Star, B.C.





Lora Greene CIP. Agent

211 Guelph St Unit 6 Georgetown ON L7G 5B5 905-873-1615 www.loragreene.ca Our comprehensive offering includes:

- · Auto insurance
- · Homeowners insurance
- · Tenants insurance
- · Condo unit owners insurance
- · Business insurance
- · Life and health insurance
- · Financial services and retirement planning

Contact me today.

Stop in, call or click.



Desjardins Insurance refers to Certas Home and Auto Insurance Company, underwriter of automobile and property insurance or Desjardins Financial Security Life Assurance Company, underwriter of life insurance and living benefits products.

Desjardins, Desjardins Insurance and related trademarks are trademarks of the Fédération des caisses Desjardins du Québec, used under licence.

For all your favourite people ...



we have thousands of

GIFTS With g00d taste

89 Main • Downtown Georgetown • Foodstuffs.ca

